
October 13, 2023 
 
Dear Residents, Families & Staff: 
 
I am thrilled to share that our Inaugural Dunwoody Village Resident Art Show is now featured in the main hall 
between the Lobby, Fox Den and Hearthside.  Many thanks to Mary Kreek and our Art Committee, Nancy 
Bloomfield, Katherine Howe, Mary Lou Lukens and Bobby Potsic, for selecting this high-profile, light filled 
space to feature the artistic talents of our Dunwoody residents. The first featured artist in this space is 
Penrose resident Beth Kempf.  Beth’s paintings include watercolors, oils and mixed media.  They are vibrant 
and colorful and bring warmth and life to our community.  Thank you, Beth Kempf for sharing your artistic 
talent with us! 
 
I will be in the Fox Den on Wednesday, October 18th from 3:00 – 4:00 pm for a Listening Session.  I am 
interested in hearing your comments, concerns and feedback. I am also interested in obtaining feedback on 
the format of future sessions.   
 
COVID-19 
Eleven Residential residents and one Care Center resident tested positive and are on quarantine. Three staff 
members are positive and at home on isolation.   In addition, there are a number of Residential residents who 
are following the close contact protocol.  If you are experiencing symptoms, please contact Health and 
Wellness and refrain from interacting with others.  Four free COVID tests are available through the website: 
www.covidtest.gov. It is recommended that all residents and all staff send for a set of free tests to keep on 
hand for testing. Call 1-800-232-0233 if you need assistance placing the order. 
 
Make-Up COVID Clinic 
Phoebe will be sending one pharmacist to Dunwoody Village on Tuesday, October 17 from 10 am-12:00 pm for anyone 
who missed the first clinic day. The boosters will be administered in the Health and Wellness conference room. Please 
wear a short-sleeved shirt and a mask. Residents will need to be observed for 15 minutes after receiving the booster. 
 
Dining 
Halloween 
The Halloween Party for residents will be Tuesday, October 31st from 4:30 pm – 7:00 pm in the Auditorium. 
Make sure to wear your best costumes. There will not be dinner service in Hearthside during the Halloween 
Party and takeout containers are not allowed in the auditorium during the party.  You can receive delivery 
meals for an additional delivery charge of $5.00. Dinner service will resume in Hearthside on November 1st at 
normal hours.  
 
Thanksgiving Reservations 
Reservations for Thanksgiving will open on Friday, October 20th, through the Full Count module on Touch-
town. If you’d like to reserve a table, you can do so through your Full Count account.  
 
Employee Mandatory Health Screenings 
All employees and spouses who are covered under Dunwoody health insurance are required to complete a 
health screening each year. The health screening(s) must be completed by Monday, December 4, 2023. A 
penalty of $25 per pay period for employee or $50 per pay period for employee and covered spouse for the year of 2024 
will be incurred if the health screening(s) is not completed by December 4th. Information has been sent to your email or 
placed in your mailbox. As always, please feel free to contact anyone on the Human Resource team with any questions.  

Best regards, 

Maureen 

http://www.covidtest.gov/

